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HAZELWOOD MINE FIRE INQUIRY

1. Mine stability

This submission is presented by Advance Morwell, an incorporated organisation focussed on
advocating for the Morwell community. We are supported by a membership of 140 members
comprising corporate, business and community members.

We wish to highlight the issue of batter stability in brown coal mines situated in the Latrobe

Valley. Our concern applies particularly to the northern batter of the Hazelwood mine where

escape of water from the Morwell main drain in 2011 caused a batter instability incident that
closed the Princes freeway bypass of Morwell for seven months.

The high volumes of water used by fire fighters to quell the extensive fire in the Hazelwood
mine northern batter in 2014 heightened the risk of further instability developing that could
lead to a major collapse with disastrous consequences for residents in the southern section of
Morwell as well as loss of the freeway. Although the northern batter was closely monitored for
the duration of the mine fire and remained stable, water retained in the interstices may have
weakened the coal face that could lead to instability developing in the future.

We recommend that high priority be given to remediation and stabilisation of the
northern batter of the Hazelwood mine.

There have been two other instances of mine failure in recent times, commencing in June
2007 when the southern batter of the Yallourn mine collapsed allowing the Latrobe River to
flood the mine. In 2012, the Morwell River embankment through the Yallourn mine collapsed
which severely disrupted mining operations for several months.

After the Yallourn batter collapse in 2007, the government formed an independent Technical
Review Board in 2009 to advise the industry on mine safety. During its first term, the
Technical Review Board identified seven at-risk structures within Latrobe Valley coal mines
but gave no assurance that all at-risk structures had been discovered. Currently there are at
least four at-risk structures still under investigation. The Board’s 2012/13 second term report
has been submitted to government but not published.

The Technical Review Board believes that the issue of brown coal mine stability in the Latrobe
Valley has reached a serious state due to no advancement in the knowledge base of mine
stability mechanisms following the demise of the State Electricity Commission in 1996.

The recently released February 2014 government report on Emergency Risks in Victoria
emphasises the risk of mine failure to people, infrastructure and environment. In view of the
past record of mine stability failures in Latrobe Valley coal mines and the identification of
several latent at-risk structures, it is recommended the Hazelwood Mine Fire Inquiry should
consider and make recommendations on managing mine stability at the Hazelwood mine in
particular and other mines in the Latrobe Valley.

2. Incident control

Advance Morwell holds the view that despite the professional work by the CFA as incident
controller of the Hazelwood mine fire, the scale of this major incident and its broader
ramifications on the Morwell community warranted declaration as a state emergency with
management at government level. We believe that management at agency level lacked the
necessary authority to coordinate and direct all aspects of the incident.

Advancing Morwell and Latrobe City through unity and active community involvement





